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This audit's objective was to provide assurance that a comprehensive and coordinated Citywide 
process is in place to deliver critical services in the event of a business disruption or major disaster, 
and return to normal operations efficiently and cohesively afterward. 

The Business Continuity Program's governance structure, plans and processes should be improved 
by enhancing communication with executive level (General Managers), formalizing assigned staffs 
responsibilities, establishing cross-functional coordination and continuing to work with business units 
to produce Business Continuity Plans (BCP). Currently there are over 70 out of 120 departmental 
BCP plans completed, with the remaining plans expected to be completed by end of 2021. 
Management has committed to focus on completing these BCPs as soon as practical in light of the 
COVID pandemic. 

The more significant findings and recommendations are: 

E.1 Provide Regular Updates on Business Continuity to Senior Management
Regular and periodic updates to General Managers via the Risk Management Committee (RMC) to 
keep them apprised of Business Continuity activities would complement the Risk Management 
Committee reports as not all General Managers sit on this committee and they are responsible for 
business continuity in their departments. 

E.2 Formalize Business Continuity Planning Responsibility
Business continuity planning is a critical component of the City's core business and staff in each 
department responsible for this function should include this in their performance plan and measure 
on its achievement. 

E.3 Review Cross-Functional Tasks
There is no formalized procedure for managing incidents that fall below the 'city-wide/activate EOG' 
level but above the level where it can be managed by the business unit or department internally. A 
cross-functional task review to clarify roles between VEMA, Risk, CMO, REFM and City Protective 
Services, and HR would help with incident management. 

E.4 Establish a VEMA Business Continuity Plan
VEMA does not have a business continuity plan and should start developing one once the pandemic 
eases. The timeline for the preparation of its Business Continuity Plan could tie to the deactivation 
of the Emergency Operation Centre and VEMA coordinated COVID-response. 

E.5 Coordinate and Update VEMA Response and Recovery Plan with Business Continuity
Management
Management has committed to complete the Phase 2 BCPs as scheduled and the Business 
Continuity Manager is fully integrated into the VEMA effort to update the GOV Response and 
Recovery Plan. 
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